Minutes for Professional Development Committee
October 24, 2008
12:00 p.m. in G-107 
Attending:  Dr. Steve Atkins, Jane Charles, Cynthia Ewald, Dawn Joyce, Dr. Theo Koupelis, Dr. Katie Paschall, , Judy Van Gaalen, Myra Walters, Jan Ohlemacher, and Linda Weinland
Committee members unable to attend due to teaching schedule conflicts:  Scott Berthiaume, Natala Orobello, and Dr. Sabine Maetzke

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m.
SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS
Adjunct Support – Jane Charles reported on the ideas generated from their first meeting. 
· Develop a survey for adjunct faculty to learn about their needs. Dawn had an example for everyone to review.

· Design a Web site containing specific information geared to adjuncts.

· Create a mentoring program for adjuncts.

· Organize a system of public recognition for adjuncts.

Foundation funds are available for the purpose of mentoring adjunct faculty.

Judy VanGaalen also shared an article from Adjunct Nation and suggested a mandatory structured two-tier orientation that would include full time faculty as resource people and adjunct coordinators as mentors. She will share her ideas with the sub-committee for further development.
The chair complimented the committee and pointed out these could be recommendations from the full committee to Dr. Atkins. 

MOTION by Jane Charles, with a second by Dawn Joyce, to recommend conducting a district-wide survey of adjunct faculty as proposed in the subcommittee’s meeting notes. 

Motion CARRIED unanimously.

*ACTION ITEM:  Have the full committee review the survey Dawn Joyce created and suggest any changes. Dawn will work with Cindy Ewald to conduct the survey.
MOTION by Judy VanGaalen, with a second by Theo Koupelis, to recommend establishment of an adjunct Web site as proposed in the subcommittee’s meeting notes. 

Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

*ACTION ITEM:  Jane Charles will work with Cindy Ewald to implement an adjunct Web site.

Awards of Excellence – Natala Orobello gave a written report that the subcommittee met and is developing ideas and recommendations for the next meeting.
*ACTION ITEM:  Recommendations for faculty awards of excellence and their criteria.
Planning for Duty Days – The chair apologized to Katie Paschall for not identifying her as the person doing the initial chair of the subcommittee. Katie asked for clarification from Cindy Ewald regarding the charge of the sub-committee. Cindy indicated it would be helpful to have faculty input for Fall Duty Days. From previous years, it would be OK for each campus to plan individual activities as well as having district-wide activities. Dr. Atkins reported the spring convocation may focus on first year students, depending on the availability of a speaker.

*ACTION ITEM:  The subcommittee will work with Cindy Ewald second semester, once the calendar has been approved.

President’s Book Club – Myra Walters reported that two new dates are under consideration:  Nov. 14 or Nov. 17 from 5 to 7:00 p.m. The book, Three Cups of Tea, does have questions which will be sent out to participants prior to the evening. The Collier representatives indicated they would like to do an event for this book on their campus, which would be OK as long as everyone understood Dr. Walker could only attend one event and refreshments would not be covered. Myra believes in future years, the Book Club will be held at the Charlotte campus one year and the Collier campus another year, so everyone would have a chance to participate with Dr. Walker.
*ACTION ITEM: Myra will notify the committee when the date has been selected.
Cindy Ewald clarified that Professional Development activities would have to indicate how they enhanced classroom teaching. Events like the Book Club and the Symposium could be considered part of the College Service section of the Faculty Evaluation.

Faculty Handbook – Jan Ohlemacher sent out pages of the current faculty handbook for review.

ACTION ITEM – return pages to Jan with corrections, additions, etc. sometime during November as the full committee will not meet.

Staff Professional Development – Jan Ohlemacher proposed a new form for the “Request to Offer Workshops” asking faculty to tie the proposal to Edison’s strategic initiatives. These initiatives should be completed shortly. Right now, the amount of funds are still in question due to budget constraints.
IDEAS FOR WORKSHOPS 

Jan Ohlemacher asked if faculty indicated any needs for follow-up information after the Oct. 15th Curriculum Review project workday. She will be working on several proposals for the January meeting, so committee members should forward any ideas to her.
OTHER

Yesterday’s workshop by Dr. Russell Swanson was videotaped and will be available next week if anyone would like to check it out. If possible, all workshops will be taped so faculty who could not attend (especially from other campuses) could benefit from them.
The library move has been postponed to November 1st.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.  Because of the Thanksgiving holiday, there will not be a meeting in November. The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, January 23rd, at 12:00 p.m.  Thanks to all the sub-committees for meeting during this time and generating such exciting ideas!
